06-01-20 Public Hearing

The June 1, 2020 Sugar Creek Public Hearing was called to order at 6:30 p.m., at the
town hall by Chairman - Dale Wuttke.

There were 24 visitors present.

All open meeting laws have been complied with for this meeting.

All Town Board Members were present: Chair.-Wuttke, Supervisor- Robers and
Clarbour Clerk-Boyd, Treas.-Loveless.

Dale Wuttke opened the meeting, explained that he would allow people in favor of the
pumping project to talk first and then he would allow those opposed to talk seconded.

Chris Aday - W5481 Briarwood Road
-He explained the water problems on Briarwood Road and the East side of Wandawega
-Explained what is being proposed
- He has worked with Dale Wuttke, the DNR and the Army Corp of Engineers

In Favor

Angela Howard- N7209 Sylvan Lane
-2006 built their house
-The basement has flooded several time since they built
- They have two pumps that run 24/7 for over a year and it is just maintaining to keep the
water out.
-The water is coming in through the cracks, hydrostatic water.

Deb Dittmar-W5449 Briarwood Road
-They are dealing with ground water and the back waters from Lake Wandawega.

Ted and Coreen Johnson-W5446B Briarwood Road
- Lake Wandawega is 46" over it’s bank
-They have 3 pumps running for over a year
- They are just recirculating the water
-They had this problem in 2008 and for the last 3 years

Rob Pieper-W5558 Briarwood Road
-Driveway continuously flooded
-Estimates that he has spent $1,500 on sump pumps
-Recycling the water
-Contacted a hydro geologist he said hope for a dry year
-Questions how quick the water will return after draining

Chris Aday explained the numbers and the stats of water pumping.
Jeff and Jeanne Korosec-W5451 Briarwood Road

-Built their house in 1996
-2008 started pumping



-This option is the closest proposal for a solution to this problem

Opposed

David Hernandez - W5453 Lake View Dr.
-Lake Wandawega Country Club
- They sympathize with the property owners that are in this situation
-All three associations are present at this meeting they do not have any objections to
allowing the pumping, but would like assurances that there are no repercussions from the

pumping

Dale Wuttke added additional information about the pump inlet and the outlet per the DNR. He
has had discussions with the Army Corps of Engineers.

Joe Koehnke-W5439 Wandawega Dr.
-Beach completely gone
-Boat launch not useable except with 4 wheel drive
-He wanted to know where the hump was that separates the backwater/marsh from the
lake and at what point will it stop moving the water from the backwaters and start only
pumping from the lake.

The representative from IPOA
-Concerned about if the draw will be covered so no kids/kayaks get sucked into it

John Consolino-W5260 Aweogon Trial
-Questioned who would be doing the water testing, is the DNR going to monitor it
-Wanted to know what exactly the DNR was approving

David Robers made a motion to close the Public Budget Hearing; Clarbour seconded;
motion carried unanimously.

Meeting Adjourned
Respectfully Submitted
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Diane Boyd, Town Clerk



